

Motueka Valley Association - Minutes of the meeting of 11th June 2026

Present: Nellie, Linda, Sue, Daniel, Trevor, Pat

In attendance: Dean, Jonny

Minutes of the meeting of 14.05.26 Circulated prior to meeting and taken as read.

Matters arising: The name Don Grant was amended to read Don Sutherland.

Amended minutes approved as an accurate record Pat/Linda Carried

Financial Report: The Treasurer provided a brief overview of finances including:

Payments made or pending to:	Image Creators (Printing newsletter)	\$608
	Rural Post (newsletter delivery)	\$ 50
	Ngatimoti Reserve Committee	\$100
	(Koha for use of Community rooms)	

Existing term deposits to be rolled over on optimum terms.

Financial report received Trevor/Linda Carried

Matters arising: The Community Consultation Fund grants for the 2025-26 year were discussed.
Daniel advised that he will be unavailable for an extended period later this year. A question was raised about who is authorised to initiate payment for accounts rendered. Daniel to clarify and report back.

Correspondence: Copies of all significant correspondence, sent and received, since the May meeting have been circulated to Committee Members.
There were no matters arising.

Newsletter: The draft of the June MVA Newsletter (circulated prior to the meeting) was discussed in some detail and generally approved subject to a couple of minor amendments. 375 copies to be produced/circulated.

Matariki/Midwinter Social: Matters to be resolved: Greenery (Lani?)
Mulled wine (possibly Peter)
Heating (Pat to check/confirm)
Zip (Pat to check/confirm)
Pat will provide brazier & Trevor will provide wood
\$250 was pre approved to meet expenses for the event. Pat/Dan Carried

TDC Matters:

- Appreciation for the monthly TDC updates was recorded
- The generally dilapidated condition of Memorial Hall furniture was discussed.
A representative (possibly Bex) from the Hall Committee to be invited to the next MVA meeting.

General business:

- Linda reported that the TDC has approved \$1000 to provide 6 Cycle Trail signs on the West Bank section of the Trail.
- Linda has information, including price, re: 'flags' (for MVA events) which she will email to Committee Members.
- Linda to email Members regarding the proposed siting of the Cycle Trail bench seat.
- The AGM will be held on 10th September. Pat indicated that he will not be standing again.
- Improving and maintaining the MVA web site was briefly discussed. Jonny has indicated an interest in overseeing the site. He and Daniel to discuss further and report back to the next MVA meeting.
- Formalising 'membership' of the MVA was briefly discussed, including paid membership.

There being no further business the meeting closed at 8.20PM

The next MVA meeting is scheduled for 7PM on Thursday 9th July

